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DEAN FIELD NEWS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Dear parents/carers, 
  
We have had another wonderful week at Dean Field with our 
Rights Respecting School Councilor elections, a fantastic      
assembly from Pastor Doug on the value of honesty and plenty 
of fantastic learning opportunities for our children across the 
school.   

 
 
 

 
We are very fortunate that Miss Dinsmore (who is based in year 6 Ireland Class in the 
mornings), will be working as our Pastoral and Wellbeing Mentor in the afternoons 
again this year.  
 
Her role involves engaging with children across school, this 
may involve talking to groups or individuals about friendships, 
behaviour strategies, self-esteem, feelings and emotions. This 
helps to develop children's resilience and supports them in their 
social and emotional development.  
 
She has recently completed the training in support of the     
government's promise to create a Senior Mental Health Lead in 
every school by 2025. This will help our school establish a 
whole school approach to wellbeing and foster an environment 
where your children can thrive and succeed to the best of their 
ability.  
 
You can get in touch with Miss Dinsmore via Seesaw if you 
have any questions, concerns or need advice about your child.  

 
’A child’s mental health is just as important as their physical health and deserves the 

same quality of support’’ 
  
Mrs  F. Pether 

 
 
 

Staff Training  
 

This week all of our teachers have met with their year group colleagues at Beech Hill 
school to continue to develop and refine planning for the whole term.  

  

 
 
 
 
 



SAFEGUARDING 
 

 
Are you a parent/carer taking photos of your little ones starting or returning to school… 
 

REMEMBER, take a moment to check your privacy settings before sharing and keep 
personal information personal!  
 
When posting your child’s back to school photos, remember:  
 
• Hide/blur out the school logo 
• Ensure only your child's face is in the photo 
• - Don’t include personal details for example house numbers, school name, street 

names, etc. 
 

Does your child have a personalised backpack? Do they have a keyring on their school 
bag with their name or initials on it? 

 
This information is personal to your child & sharing a photo which includes it could be 
dangerous. Keep personal information personal. 
 
Everyone’s proud of their children, but there are ways to be proud and sensible at the 
same time. 
 

Protect your child by not revealing    information that is personal to their school, home 
or the area they live in 



ONLINE SAFETY 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 



Health and Safety Reminder 
 

To ensure that we are upholding health and safety standards, we ask that parents and 
carers supervise children at all times before and after school and make sure that     
children stay off the play equipment in the EYFS playground and in the main          
playground.  
Thank you for your support.  
 

A reminder of our Whole School Values  
 
As a school, our vision is ‘Learning without Limits’ and being guided by our school   
values.  
 

This half term’s focus value is … 



Robinwood Residential 
 
Year 6 started the term with a three day residential trip to Robinwood! They took part in 
lots of adventurous activities that put their team work, resilience and communication 
skills to the test! From the giant swing and the piranha pool, to raft building and        
canoeing, they demonstrated determination and courage! They were all extremely well 
behaved and were fantastic ambassadors for the school. Well done to everyone that 

took part! 



Newsletter Promotion - School 
 
Parentkind – the charity that supports school PTAs - have teamed up with Asda, who 
is making millions of pounds available to donate to primary schools across the UK 
through their ‘Cashpot for Schools’ initiative –  all you have to do is, opt in through the 
Asda Rewards app, choose our primary school and shop and scan in store or shop 
online at Asda.com, between 2

nd
 September and 30

th
 November 2024 

 
Asda will donate 0.5% of the value of your shop to our Primary school. Also, every time 
somebody opts in, Asda will give an additional £1 to the school Cashpot. Plus, it 
doesn’t stop there – Asda are also giving £50 to every school to get them started.  
 
The supermarket has joined forces with Joe Wicks to support the initiative – look out 
for the TV advert, radio ads and social media coverage 
 
Asda does the rest, all money raised will be donated to schools to spend on the things 
they need the most. 



Week commencing Monday 16th September 

 
 

 

 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

 
 



 

 

REMINDER: All school fees, dinner money, extended provision and 
Nursery fees need to be paid in advance. 
We do not offer any credit and there are no exceptions. 
Please pay fees on time. 

REMINDER: We are a nut free school and we would appreciate 
that any lunchboxes do not include nut products to protect the    
children in school with nut allergies. 

 
REMINDER: If your child has asthma please ensure they 
have an inhaler in school and you have filled out a medical 
form at the school office. Thank you. 



 

 

This Weeks Attendance 
 

Congratulations to Mexico class who had the highest 
attendance in the school this week. Well done to      
Australia class for coming second. I am seriously      
concerned of classes who are below 96%. Meetings 
with parents of children who are of concern will occur. 
 
If your child is absent from school please contact the 
school  office on 01422 258258 before 9.00am.  
 
It is important we are aware of the reason for your 
child/children’s absence. It becomes a safeguarding 
concern if parents do not inform school when their 
child/children are absent. Please contact the school  
office on the first day of absence before 9am stating 
reasons for any absence. This will avoid absences   
being recorded as unauthorised.  
 
If you have any concerns or questions surrounding 
your child/children’s attendance please do not       
hesitate to contact me. 
 
Many thanks,  
Loraine Stansfield,  Pastoral Manager 

Group % Attendance 

Mexico 98% 

China 94% 

Australia 96.7% 

Poland 95.3% 

Kenya 90.9% 

Brazil 96.6% 

Ireland 94.8% 

Total 95.3% 

Accelerated Reader – Reading          
Achievements this week 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
You could help increase your class percentage 
by doing some extra reading on myON! There 
are thousands of books for you to choose from! 
If you need a reminder of your login details, 
please speak to your  teacher. Visit https://
www.myon.co.uk/login/ to start reading! 

IRELAND 

Australia 86% 

Poland 84% 

Kenya 87% 

Brazil 81% 

Ireland 94% 

TTRS Stars of the Week 

 
 
Year 3— Lilly-Jo F 
 
Year 4 – Mia E 
 
Year 5 – Harper C 
 
Year 6 – Hezekiah O 
 

https://www.myon.co.uk/login/
https://www.myon.co.uk/login/


 

 
 

GOLD BOOK 

 
Mexico  

Reception 
 

Arizona L For fantastic independent CVC word finding. 

Dorian Z For using his language to share his needs/
interests with the teachers. 

 
China  
Year 1 

Jacob S For excellent progress in maths and a super     
attitude towards learning. 

Kaleesi T For a fantastic self-portrait drawing. 

 
Australia 
Year 2 

Violet C For being helpful and great participation! 

Lennon H For being willing to have a go! 

  
Poland  
Year 3 

 
 
 

Kaya Mc For ALWAYS trying your best and being a       
fantastic role model. 

Ellie H For your outstanding maths work! 

 
Kenya 
Year 4 

  
 

Harlen M For a super first week at Dean Field. 

Freya W For always trying her best. 

 
Brazil 
Year 5 

  

Ava O For being a superstar!! 

Ivy B For an outstanding start to Year 5. 

 
Ireland 
Year 6 

Ollie C For his participation in lessons this week. 

Hezekiah O For having a fantastic attitude to learning. 


